Hardiman, Cheryl (SEN)

From:
ANNE MORRIS [amorri@deakin.edu.au]

Sent:
Wednesday, 21 March 2001 3:15 PM

To:
eet.sen@aph.gov.au

Subject:
My concerns about university education

I wish to express my concerns about university education and request that you consider these concerns seriously with respect to this Commonwealth Government’s drastic funding cuts to higher education.

1.
Overcrowding - I had a bad experience at UTS in the second semester 2000 on one subject which had an assignment involving database software. Not only was the software obsolete and expensive, there were too few computers for the number of students enrolled in the subject. Because I couldn’t cope with the situation, I withdrew from the subject in mid-August 2000.

2.
Poor standard of teaching - In the subject from which I withdrew, the lecturer/ tutor was unhelpful and, I believe after speaking with other students who remained in the subject, failed a substantial proportion of the class. I lodged a grievance with the Student Association at UTS, which requested a review of the subject, however I have not communicated with them since about November 2000.

3.
Reading materials which should be available at minimal cost to students were not compiled for one subject I did at UTS in the second semester 2000 and all students had to photocopy material from the closed reserve and shelf collection at their own expense, which was costly.

4.
I would like to do two postgrad. non-award subjects after completing my degree in June 2001, however the cost of up-front fees only and the time, if I gain employment, hopefully under a graduate program, is very limited and I will find myself having a life of work and study only, even for only one subject per semester. The cost and time makes it difficult to improve one’s education beyond the first degree, especially as I have not earned an income in over five years and greatly wish to return to the workforce.

I hope you take these concerns seriously - this is the reality of university study in the decade of 2000s.

Anne Morris - undergrad student, Deakin Uni, off-campus, 2001

